MassMATCH Advisory Council Meeting Minutes

September 14, 2010

The September 2010 quarterly meeting was held at the offices of Elder Services of Worcester Area, Inc, 411 Chandler Street, Worcester.

Members in Attendance: Marie Regan, Lisa Chiango, Owen Doonan, Theresa Eckstrom, Susan Hargrave, Kevin Hatch, Karen Janowski, Susan LaSante, Tom Mercier, Jonathan O’Dell, Stacey Selfridge, Ann Shor, Randi Sargent, Julian Banerji and Susan Ventura.

Members Absent: Lee Nettles, Jeanette Beal, Les Cory, Valerie Haven, Linda Landry, Barbara Lybarger, Janet Maurer, Cathy Mylotte, John Oliveira, Joseph Quirk, Nancy Rumbolt-Trzcinski,Linda Sakin, and Melodee Whitman.

Invited Guests: Cindy Aiken, Cathy Bly and Dawn Matthews.

Program Staff: Kobena Bonney, Karen Langley and Michaela Arroyo.

The meeting began at 10:45 am chaired by Stacie Selfridge.
The minutes of the June 2010 meeting were accepted as presented.

Program Update by Ann Shor:

· The spring 2010 AT Expo was held in Pittsfield, MA by UCP Berkshire. The RFR for applying to host future AT Expos is still open for new applicants.  Interested parties may contact Ann Shor or Kobena Bonney.
· The two ATRC locations (Device Demo and Loan Programs) have received additional funds of $19,000 each from MassMATCH to purchase new AT devices at the end of this federal fiscal year.  Devices to be purchased will be from their respective wish lists which they have submitted to MRC.

· During the months of September and October, the MassMATCH website will undergo updates by Agoranet.  Among the changes are: 
· Adding a section for listing MassMATCH Publications.  This section will be where the AT videos from Northeastern University students will be posted, as well as links to other AT related videos.

· The Advisory Council nomination form is now available online to be filled out and submitted electronically. Previously the form had to be printed out and mailed. 

· Past listserv announcements will now be archived on MassMATCH.org to make them easier to access.  

· Blogging software will be added to the website; we welcome any suggestions/guidance on what issues and content to consider.
· Regarding the GetATStuff website, there have only been 14 exchanges completed from the beginning of the 2010 Fiscal Year to date.  The exchanges made include 7 in Mobility and Seating and 5 in Daily Living.  The approximate savings to consumers was $20,000. An evaluation will be done to determine if more outreach needs to be done.
· As part of the AT School Swap Enhancement Pilot Project funded by the Shapiro Family Foundation, there are plans to make changes to ATSS.  One of the proposed changes will allow multiple users from a school to log in and access the site.
An Individual Consumer Consultant (ICC) has just been hired to work on the AT School Swap project primarily to outreach to schools. 

Update on AT Toolkit Project by Cindy Aiken:

· The final count of toolkits being distributed to MRC Vocational Rehab. Offices and the ATRCs is 29.  Four training sessions on use of the Tool Kit are being held across the state for MRC staff.  Examples of devices in the Toolkit are the iPod Touch, Portable Magnifier, and Internet Book.  Each Toolkit also includes binders of descriptions for the devices, etc. Each device is labeled and there is a corresponding labeled pouch inside the toolkit suitcase so that each device can be returned to the spot it was removed from originally.

Update on Adaptive Van Project by Ann Shor:

· The purchase and modification of an adaptive van is near completion. This van has state of the art adaptive equipment and will be used for evaluating and training potential drivers in need of vehicle modifications.  An RFR was put out and the Safety Council of Central Mass in West Boylston won the contract. The modifications to the van were done by Ride Away.  No other adapted vehicle in New England has the high tech modifications that have been installed on this specific vehicle.
 The van should be ready by the end of September, and a ribbon-cutting ceremony will be organized, so people can come view the van.  The contract stipulates that the vehicle needs to be made available for use by other entities that do driving evaluation and training. 


Program Evaluation by Ann Shor:

· The program evaluation committee will be meeting soon to discuss ways to evaluate the MassMATCH Program.  Possible discussion topics will include review of the State Plan, the AT Survey, and the GetATStuff website.
Device Demo by Dawn Matthews:

· Dawn demonstrated the Onyx DeskJet from Freedom Scientific Company.  It is a portable version of a camera that attaches to a computer screen by way of an arm connected to the camera. The arm is flexible for easy use by both left and right handed individuals.  The camera has the capability to magnify up to 64 times.  It focuses on distance vision, simply hooks into a computer screen, comes with the software to control settings and has to be plugged in to an outlet to receive power. 
School Swap Update by Karen Langley:
· The AT School Swap project was designed in conjunction with other New England States to have a website where schools can join, post AT that they have, need, and AT that they do not need any more and want to share with other schools to cut down on the cost of AT.
Funding was received from the Shapiro Family Foundation to enable MassMATCH to carry out an outreach pilot project.  MassMATCH will partner with Professor Susan Ventura and a couple of students from the Northeastern University (NEU) Physical Therapy Department to identify and work with participating schools in the Greater Boston Area.  The students will go into the member schools, locate AT, write-up a description, take a picture, and then post the device on the School Swap website. They will also train school personnel how to use the website themselves. Personnel from each participating school will be expected to give feedback as to how it is working for them and what changes need to be made to the website. All the parties will work together to figure out how to redesign the website and what reports will be needed. It is anticipated that final changes to the website will be made sometime in the spring. 
MRC has hired an ICC, Brad Parmenter to work on this project.  Brad has in the past worked at BCIL and NILP in their youth transition program.  Outreach has been done to MRC Area Offices in Quincy, Somerville, Downtown 

Boston and Brookline.  Brad will be initiating communication with the 5 to 6 schools that signed up last year to jumpstart the process. 

DME Report & State AT Program Meeting by Karen Langley
· A year ago, a meeting of state employees performing AT duties was held in Worcester. Roughly 55 people attended what was dubbed the “AT Summit”. Attendees described the AT services their agencies offer. Most of the discussions were about the gaps in AT services. Over the past year there was focus on the gaps in durable medical equipment, such as, repairs to the DME of individuals that reside in state facilities, customization and design and the purchase of new equipment for those outside of state facilities.

· The AT centers that are operated by state agencies have staff with technical skills, and as the shrinking of agencies and budgets is occurring we do not want to lose those skills. 
· UMass has a grant that funded EOHHS to analyze DDS and DPH-Mass Hospital School state funded AT centers, look at Mass Health DME, and the things each agency does well that can be shared.  Meetings will continue throughout the year.
The findings of this project are the unique customization that is being offered to individuals that needs to be continued and supported.  Lots or problem solving and design are being offered to clients at no charge.  DDS and UMass are looking for a way to describe the customization that is occurring to provide funding to those that have this unique component.
A meeting of state agency partners  will be held in the upcoming week to discuss all the gaps, how to share resources and expand networks to then figure out how to break down the gaps over the next year.
Announcements:

· At the December meeting there will be a guest(s) coming from the Institute for Human Centered Design to speak about Universal Design and Housing. There was an opening of a high rise nursing home that was recently modified and an open house event was being held on the same day as the Governor’s Cabinet monthly meeting. Due to the location of the meeting the Governor’s Cabinet members got to see assistive technology installed in the nursing home for the first time and were impressed. There is interest in Assistive Technology from the Cabinet and Secretary of Human Services in regards to what is AT and how are we doing it. Valerie Fletcher who works for the Institute for Human Centered Design had input in this project and she would be interested in coming to talk with us about incorporating AT in housing design. Upcoming items that will be discussed are legislative topics coming up from Barbara Lybarger and what advocacy is being done around DME and housing from Linda Landry (Disability Law Center) – Karen Langley.
· An upcoming cutting the ribbon event for the Adapted Van in the month of October, everyone will be notified to attend.

· Feedback on the MassMATCH Videos from the NEU students is being accepted.

· Council members are asked to RSVP by the deadline to enable program staff plan the meetings and arrange necessary reasonable accommodations.

· MCDHH has a YouTube account with a video about Hurricane Earl with no voice and closed captioning. Please take a look and offer feedback for future videos.
· MCDHH has received a grant from the Shapiro Foundation to offset costs for trainings on communication online and how to do live trainings (webinars) with communication being accessible.

The meeting adjourned at 2:10 PM.
